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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 



UPCOMING 
MEETING/EVENT/TEAM 

CALENDAR

CONTINUING EDUCATION

OHIO STATE UNIVERSITY EXTENSION

Greene County – Agriculture and Natural Resources
Continuing Education Events Available to Master Gardener Volunteers



COORDINATOR’S NOTES SECTION

UPDATES IN ANR





orboy, corboy.3@osu.edu 
du

 Officers:

OSU Extension Greene County Office 
100 Fairground Rd. 
Xenia, OH  45385

Phone: 937-372-9971
Office Hours: Monday – Friday  8:00am - 4:30pm
 greene.osu.edu
Extension Educator, Agriculture and Natural Resources: Trevor C
Program, Assistant, Horticulture: Kim Hupman, hupman.5@osu.e

OSU Extension Greene County Master Gardener Volunteer 2021
President - Dan Denham

Vice President - Jane Worth
Secretary - Carol Brown
Treasurer - Skip Mahan
Board Members At Large -
Sarah Preston
Arlon Zabel
James Hoffer
Debbie Downes
ExOfficio Board Member - Kim Hupman, Horticulture Program Assistant (937) 736-7209

CFAES provides research and related educational programs to clientele on a 
nondiscriminatory basis. For more information, visit cfaesdiversity.osu.edu. 
For an accessible format of this publication, visit cfaes.osu.edu/accessibility.

The Greene Leaflet Editor – Pat Zehring at zehring.5@osu.edu

Next Newsletter Deadline: 
We welcome all suggestions, thoughts, calendar dates for this newsletter. Please e-mail your 
comments, articles, photos, and dates 
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	Month/Month Year: July/August 2021
	President's Message Page 1: By: Dan Denham

I hope everyone’s home and project garden plantings are progressing really well this year. So far, this year’s weather has worked out on the “OK” side for most of us. The main downside has been the early summer high humidity which has led to earlier-than-normal fungal issues. In addition, I have heard more complaints this year about early summer sinus problems (mostly from grass pollen) than in previous years and we haven’t hit the ragweed season yet for those bothered annually by seasonal allergies and especially those who suffer from hay fever.  While it’s been “OK” to date, I imagine the weeks of the hot, dry dog days of summer are yet to come.
  For those of you thinking about starting some seeds for plants for your fall flower or vegetable garden, now is the time to be getting those started so they are ready to transplant in the late August – early September time frame. For those who have never tried before, starting some Mustard, Swiss Chard and flowering Cabbage and Kale seeds now make easy and colorful fall plants to fill holes in your annual plantings.  What makes this time of year great is you don’t need indoor lighting or any of the early season aids, you can just place some seeds in individual small pots or packs and place them on your porch or somewhere with good shade to start with and just keep them damp. I have issues with squirrels and chipmunks, so I put some chicken wire over mine and it keeps the pests from digging in the pots.
  From what I’m seeing and hearing, our projects are progressing nicely and while not quite “normal” yet, things are progressing nicely and our gardens are improving daily. A couple things to keep in mind as we progress through July and August: (1) Now is the time to be thinking of persons you would like to see on your Board next year. Nominations for President, Secretary and two At-Large Board positions are needed. And (2), it’s also time to be looking at your projects and thinking about necessary enhancements and your requirements for next year. While it may seem early, don’t forget, the board elections and 2022 budget approval will take place at our Annual Meeting in October and both must be completed and presented for everyone’s review at our business meeting in September. 


(continued on page 3)
	Upcoming: MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETINGS

June 8th Oakes Quarry

July 13th Siebenthaler Fen

August 10th  Little Miami Valley

September 14th Gathering

October 14th TBD

November 5th TBD



BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

Meeting location TBA
June 3rd 

July 8th

August 5th

September 9th

October 7th

November 4th

December 9th



Updates will be posted on the website
greene.osu.edu



	Trevor - Continuing Education: Additional Programs:
All programs will require pre-registration, for links go to greene.osu.edu

State OSUE MGV - Lunch and Learn and Happy Hour Webinar Series: Fall/Winter/Spring 2020-202

The Cincinnati Zoo & Botanical Garden Events    

Miami County - Coffee with the Master Gardener Volunteers 

Cuyahoga Master Gardeners - "Saturday Gatherings in the Garden"

Summit County - Sustainable Gardening in Your Backyard

Ohio AgrAbility - 2021 Gardening with Physical Limitations Webinar Series

OSU Bee Lab - The Bee Short Course for Community Scientists


	COORDINATORS NOTES SECTION: It has been a very eventful summer! A huge thank you to those who volunteered to help in the Fair booth. We had numerous complements from stakeholders, Fair Board and the community at large on our display. We are planning for next year and if you are interested in helping with planning or working, please let me know.
The recruitment for the 2022 intern class is winding up and the interview schedule will begin in October. This will be the first class with the online format. I am excited to see how everything will come together. i am working with a small group to plan labs, hands on activities, and discussion boards. This will be a very different approach without the day long class of PowerPoint after PowerPoint presentation. It is a flip class concept where the interns are expected to read the material, submit a discussion or come to a hands on demonstration of a general component from the weeks subject. I will keep everyone posted on the progress and let you know dates of the hands on that will be open to volunteers. This will give everyone a chance to meet the interns and engage with them.
Here are a few quick updates:
*I am waiting for the rest of the MGV apparel to arrive before releasing it for pick up. Hopefully, it will arrive next week.
*We are still waiting for Hands On Connect to be opened to MGVs. I am reaching out to the trainers for some before the event training to be developed to use when it is opened.
*Please nominate your fellow MGVs for the "Dirtiest Jeans" or "Sunshine Award" the entry forms are available at greene.osu.edu under the current MGV tab, awards form tab. 
*The September business meeting will be combined with the Appreciate Celebration and details will be sent shortly.
*Farm Science Review is September 21 - 23rd. 
*Neighborhood Night Out - August 31st at Sterling Green Park, Xenia.

	UPDATES IN ANR: 

________________________________________________________________________________________________

President’s Message, cont. from Page 1
  In closing, our June visit to Oakes Quarry went well, while our July visit to the Beaver Creek Wetlands was postponed due to inclement weather. One more “In-the-Field” visit/meeting is scheduled for August 10th at Little Miami Farms, 3391 Cemetery Road, Xenia with a rain date of 8/17. Additional information will be coming out soon on this next get-together. Lastly, don’t forget we have a Master Gardener Volunteer Intern class scheduled for 2022, so don’t forget you are the best advertisers for prospective interns. As you meet and talk with others, encourage those with an interest in learning more about gardening and spreading that knowledge throughout the community to fill out and submit an application to become a Greene County Master Gardener Volunteer, Class of 2022. 
  Keep them gardens growing and weed, weed, weed and don’ forget the Greene County Fair, August 2-7.
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	Deadline Date: Aug. 20, 2021


